
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
                         
In the Matter of Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC ‘s  ) File No.  IT-2010-0127
Filing to Introduce Its Access Services Tariff ) Tariff No. JL-2010-0254 
 

 
STATUS REPORT 

 
 

 COMES NOW Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC (“Bandwidth”), through 

undersigned counsel, and submits this Status Report pursuant to the Commission’s 

Order Directing Filing of Status Report issued on March 29, 2010. 

Bandwidth had previously extended the effective date of its proposed tariff in this 

matter until May 3, 2010. Discussions among Bandwidth, AT&T Missouri and Staff have 

continued and agreement in principle has been reached. Bandwidth expects to be able 

to file a tariff later this week that reflects changes agreed to by the parties and to which 

AT&T will have no objection. Once filed, if Staff requires additional time to review the 

revised tariff, Bandwidth will extend the effective date to afford sufficient time for Staff’s 

review. However, Bandwidth believes it may be possible to achieve agreement and 

approval before the current effective date of May 3, 2010.  

Undersigned counsel has contacted counsel for AT&T and Staff regarding this 

matter. They concur in this Status Report.  

WHEREFORE, Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC respectfully requests the 

Commission accept this Status Report and take no further action in this matter until 

requested by one or more parties.   



      Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ William D. Steinmeier  
________________________________ 
William D. Steinmeier     MoBar #25689  
WILLIAM D. STEINMEIER, P.C. 
2031 Tower Drive 
P.O. Box 104595 
Jefferson City, MO 65110-4595 
Telephone: 573-659-8672 
Facsimile:   573-636-2305 
Email:  wds@wdspc.com
 
ATTORNEY FOR  
BANDWIDTH.COM CLEC, LLC 
 
 
 

 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I do hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document has 

been served electronically on Staff Counsel’s office at gencounsel@psc.mo.gov, on the 
Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov and on counsel for AT&T 
Communications of the Southwest, Inc., and Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, 
d/b/a AT&T Missouri at leobub@att.com this 21st day of April 2010. 
 
      /s/ William D. Steinmeier  
      

William D. Steinmeier 
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